Minutes of Special Session

Proceedings of the Special Village of Spring Green Board of Trustees meeting on February 25, 2011 at 7:00 p.m., at 154 N. Lexington Street, Spring Green Wisconsin.

1. Call to order: Greg Prem, Village President, called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. 
2. Roll call of Village Board members:  Members present were Greg Prem, Mark Nelson, Joel Marcus, LuEtta Miller, and Vern Liegel.  Gene Hausner and Dale Hottmann were absent.  Also present were Wendy Crary, Greg Wipperfurth, Linda Schwanke, Joe Bindl, Kevin Wilkins, Andrew Kurek and Jenny Pappas.
3. Approve Agenda:  Marcus moved and Liegel seconded to approve the agenda as presented.  Motion carried.

4. Prem stated the board needs to discuss what we believe the budget repair bill to be as it is just a bill at this point, because as a board, we enacted on compensation levels back in November, 2010.  Prem stated if the proposed bill passes, our employees will see a deduction in compensation.  Prem stated he felt it would be best to pass a wage increase now before the bill passes, as certain aspects of the bill will become effective as early as March 14, 2011.  Prem opened the subject up for discussion.  Miller stated she has six family members affected by the proposed bill and she wishes more employers would do something like this.  Miller stated she feels jealous that she cannot help her family, and that there may be repercussions from the village taxpayers.  Nelson stated the proposed bill affects him as well as his wife is a teacher.  Nelson stated he is employed in the private sector and his increases have been less than 3% over the last couple years.  Nelson stated he feels a lot of people in the village will have major issues with this.  Prem stated he agreed with those perspectives; however, in the private sector, there is usually a better warning – in this case we have been blindsided by this; there was basically no warning.  Marcus stated he was upset that a party that says they believe in less government has now decided to dictate what can be done at the local level and now we find ourselves in a position where we have to deal with this.  Marcus stated he also has family members affected.  Wilkins stated this will have a serious affect on the livelihood of my employees; whatever decision you make I will respect.  Prem stated if the consensus is that something should be done, we should do it before the bill passes.  The board reviewed the wage increase spreadsheet prepared by Crary.  Prem noted the increase is as close as we can get without going over the budget and explained the different increase percentages.  Prem stated even with the increase, employees will still have a decrease in their take home pay.  Marcus stated he would like to reiterate this change will not affect the budget and will not increase taxes.  Prem moved and Liegel seconded to reallocate the existing employee compensation agreed upon in November, 2010 during the 2011 budget process, consistent with the proposal provided, effective immediately and contingent upon confirmation of the numbers provided.  Motion carried.  Nelson opposed.
5.       General Public Comment:  There was no general public comment.
6.       Adjourn:  Liegel moved and Miller seconded to adjourn at 8:12 p.m.  Motion carried.   
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